20<sup>th</sup> April 2018

**Dear Parents and Carers** 

## **Weekly Newsletter**

Class Attendance Award for week ending 30 <sup>th</sup> March 2018			
		Attendance	Minutes Late
First	Year 2	98.7%	30
Second	Year 6	98.6%	45
Third	Year 5	98%	165
Fourth	Year 4	97.9%	90
Fifth	Year 3	96.1%	10
Sixth	Year 1	94.4%	20
Seventh	Reception	83.9%	120

Welcome Back! I hope everyone had a nice relaxing Easter Break and didn't eat too much chocolate!

#### **Forest School**

Forest School will be starting next week. Please send your child into school wearing old clothes to include a long sleeved top and long trousers, as they may get dirty in the forest, and wellies. Please provide a change of footwear to wear inside. Forest School will continue now until we break up in the Summer.

Each class will attend Forest School on the following days:

Reception - Friday
Years 1 and 2 - Monday
Years 3 and 4 - Thursday
Years 5 - Thursday
Year 6 - Wednesday

### Weather

As we are now in the Summer Term, the children can wear their summer uniform; black shorts for boys and blue and white gingham dresses for girls. The children need to wear suitable footwear to school which should include **black** school shoes or trainers.

Please apply suncream to your child before they come to school and send them in with a sunhat or cap.

# **Starlight Clothing Collection**

Please can you bring in your bags of clothes by Friday 27<sup>th</sup> April.

## **Halton Haven Beanies**

We raised £85.05 for the sale of Halton Haven Beanies. Thank you to everyone who donated.

## **Community Hub Consultation**

Please remember to return your completed ballots regarding the new Community Hub by Tuesday 1<sup>st</sup> May. There is a ballot box in the School Reception where you can post it.

### **After School Club**

There are still some places available for after school clubs. Please ask for a form at the office, if your child would like to attend.

# Menu Change on Thursday 26<sup>th</sup> April

There will be no hot food available on Thursday 26<sup>th</sup> April next week at dinner time. The kitchen can only prepare the Summertime Picnic and School Sandwiches. I am sorry for any inconvenience this may cause.

# **Dates for Your Diary**

Year 6 Parents' Meeting - Tuesday 24<sup>th</sup> April 3.15pm

Parents' Evening - Wednesday 25<sup>th</sup> April 3.30pm – 6.00pm Year 3 Residential Trip - Tuesday 1<sup>st</sup> May – Wednesday 2<sup>nd</sup> May

May Bank Holiday
 Year 6 SATs Week
 Monday 7<sup>th</sup> May – School Closed
 Monday 14<sup>th</sup> May – Thursday 17<sup>th</sup> May
 Monday 28<sup>th</sup> May – Friday 1<sup>st</sup> June

INSET - Monday 4<sup>th</sup> June - School Closed

School Photographer - Friday 8<sup>th</sup> June

Thank you for all your support.

Kind regards

Miss P Newman

P. Nenman

Headteacher